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16 September 2018

Dear Mr Barkley

Reguiation 20: Report to Pravent Puture Doaths - James iichael Hadgs

i you for your bringing to our attention fhe ragulation 28 report following the
investigation into the death of James Michael Hedge. We have considerad the concems
carefully and are taking the following aciion.

We have confacied the Medicines and Healthcare Products Regulatory Agency (MHEA)
and are aware they issued a Medical Device Aleri, on the 15 August 2018, in response fo
the conceme raised in your report. The Medical Devics Alert raises awareness ihat
Carliidges inseriod incorrectly can leak insulin inlo the cartridge compartment, resulflting in
an under-delivery of insulin, which may lead fo rapid deferioration of health, diabetic
ketoacidosis or death’,

We are also aware that the manufacturers (Roche) of the insulin pump used in this
particular incident issued an urgent fisld safely potice in June 2018 in response io feedback
from people experiencing leaking insulin cartridges. The safety notice informs that handling
instructions will be updated in response to the feedback recelived and of the dangers the
under-delivery of insulin can lead to e.g. hyperglycaemia.
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The urgent field safety notice has been sent io all insulin pumnp ieams antd all people using
this pump to warn thein of the potential for the cartiidge to feak and updated handling
instructions.

The National Diabetes Delivery Plan for Wales recognises the importance of insuliny puimp
provision and structured diabetes education (SDE). With regard fo insulin pumps, the plan
cotmmits health boards to the provision of an insulin pump service in line with National
Institute for Health and Care Excellence (NICE) guidance. As a result, our Diabetes
Implementation Group has identified insulin pump provision as one of its national priority
areas and has a specific line of activity aimed at health boards ensuring standards of safely
comply with NICE guidelines including annual education updates.

‘The national plan is currently being refrashed and extended to 2020; insulin pump provision
and SDE will remaln key areas of priority in the revised plan which will be maotitorad by the
Diabotes Implementation Group.

{ hope this reassures you of the action Welsh Governinent are taking.

Yours sinceraly
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